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Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor
Boston, Massachusetts  02111


Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

Council Meeting 

General Session
	Minutes
	 June 2, 2017
	11:30 A.M. -1:00 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, Conference Room 1, 21st Floor 


	

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	 Anne Johansen, Alice Moore, Paul Spooner, Kristen McCosh, Cindy Purcell 

	Council members not in attendance
	Joe Tringali, Karen Shack, Ann Ackil

	 Staff attending
	Lisa Sirois, Michelle Byrd, Elizabeth Connell, Whitney Moyer

	 chair
	Alice Moore

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda


I. Council organizational matters

The Chair, Alice Moore, called the meeting to order at 11:35 a.m.  
Review and approval of the general and executive session minutes from April 11, 2017
Paul Spooner made a motion to approve general session minutes from April. Cindy Purcell seconded the motion. Council members voted unanimously to approve the minutes. 
II.
PCA Program Updates
Whitney Moyer joined the meeting to update Council members on activities of the EVV project.  
Alice Moore thanked Whitney for her update and for the opportunities provided by MassHealth for PCAs and Consumers input through listening sessions and the stakeholder’s work group to help ensure the best system possible.  

Kristen McCosh requested an overview of the EVV project. Whitney reviewed the process to date and responded to a question about the implementation plan. Whitney encouraged Council members to share information with the community about the EVV requirement. 

Next, Betsy Connell provided an update on the establishment of a MassHealth third party administrator as of May 31st .
Betsy shared data requested by Council members at the last meeting to include the total number of OT approvals issued to consumers since the new OT policy began, as well as how many PCAs are on payroll before and after the OT implementation policy. 
· The total number of OT approvals is 2,862

As to the question of how many PCAs were hired before and after the OT implementation policy:

· As of February 2016, 40,904 PCAs were on payroll, and as of March 2017, there were 44,439 PCAs on payroll; an increase of 3,449.  

Betsy also provided an update on the total number of OT non-compliance letters sent to consumers and PCAs to-date. For the period of April 9-May 6, 286 PCAs received 1st time warning letters

· Consumers received 356 1st time warning letters and 138 FYI, or PCA non-compliance letters

· A second warning letter was sent to 407 PCAs and 438 Consumers. 
Lastly, Betsy shared the total number of active PCA consumers as of March 2017. 

· 33,637 consumers and 44,349 PCAs were active as of March 2017.

· The number of active consumers on payroll as of February 2016, was 31,339 and as of March 2017, 33,637.

Executive Director’s Report

Council members were provided with the current FY17 budget as well as the proposed FY18 House 2 budget which reflects level funding for the Council. Lisa presented the Council with proposed project work plans for FY18, to include a new contract with UMASS MassOption IT team to design and build a new PCA referral directory website.
Alice noted that MassOptions will lend expertise and experience to provide state of the art features and functions to the PCA directory. Lisa shared some of the specifications addressed by the UMASS proposal include full compatibility on all mobile devices as well as multi-language translation and access. Lisa shared the layout for the new website design will also align with the PCA Workforce Council mass.gov website. 
Alice asked for a motion to approve the proposed FY18 budget. Paul Spooner made the motion, Anne Johansen seconded and the motion passed by a unanimous vote.

A second motion was called to approve the new website contract between the Council and UMass. Anne Johansen made the motion to approve the contract and Paul Spooner seconded the motion. The motion was passed with a unanimous vote by Council members.

III.
Council Budget Matters

Current expense reports were provided to Council members for review. Lisa noted that final end-of-year invoice requests were sent to vendors and that the Council is on-tract for FY17 spending.

IV.
Labor Matters

Lisa Sirois reported on labor matters. Paul Spooner asked about the progress of PCAs enrolling in one of the electronic funds transfer (EFT) options for their payroll. Lisa reported on total number of PCAs currently on EFT and the outreach to-date from the FIs and Union to enroll new PCAs.  Lisa also shared that Fiscal Intermediaries now require new hires to enroll in an EFT program. Becca reported that the Union strongly encourages PCAs to enroll in direct deposit and also offers the Green Dot debit card. Lisa shared that these efforts have significantly increased the number of PCAs enrolled in EFT.
With no further agenda items, Undersecretary Moore asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Anne Johansen. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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